Planning Department <planning@amadorgov.org>

Item #1- 6/9/20 meeting

Kerri Jones <kerrij2825@gmail.com> Tue, Jun 9, 2020 at 11:31 AM
To: planning@amadorgov.org

> Hello-

> We are submitting our public comment on Item #1 on 6/9/20 Amador Planning Committee Meeting. We recently moved
to this amazing county at 5800 Elaine Ct. We are completing the building of our new home and approximately 2200 feet
away is the driveway to the proposed tasting room. This is a quiet residential neighborhood with children, horses, dogs,
etc.

> This is not an appropriate location for a business. The dirt road has easy access to our amazing neighborhood.

> Willow Creek Rd is a much busier road and if the Orrs want to have a business , perhaps access thru Willow Creek Rd
only would be a better fit for all. How that is enforced should fall on them to create safety measures for all.

> We also disagree with the need to be open 7 days a week, regardless of the entrance. This will create more traffic and
noise every day they are open.

> The proposed 12 events per year with 125 people is excessive and will impact the quiet serene setting we moved here
for. ltem #2 winery seems to be a bit more understanding and respectful of the community, proposing 4 events at no
greater than 45 people to end by 7Pm.

>

> We ask that you carefully consider what they are asking and have them come to a better fit for the residential
neighborhood that will bear the brunt of the headache caused by a winery/ event center being so close.

>

> Sincerely,

> Kerri & Gary Jones



